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Police
Report

Check online for agendas, meeting

notes and announcements

Town of Moraga:
www.moraga.ca.us

Phone: (925) 888-7022

Chamber of Commerce:
www.moragachamber.org

Moraga Citizens’ Network:
www.moragacitizensnetwork.org

Public Meetings
Civic News

Planning Commission
Monday, July 15, 7 p.m.
Moraga Library, 1500 Saint Marys Rd. 

Design Review
Monday, July 8, 7 p.m.
Moraga Library, 1500 Saint Marys Rd .

Town Council
Wednesday, July 10, 7 p.m.
Joaquin Moraga Intermediate School,

1010 Camino Pablo

Car jumping, 6/24/13 A report

of vandalism came from the

parent of a Campolindo High

School student about an inci-

dent that occurred before

school ended.  Apparently his

son’s car was parked in the lot

and several students jumped on

the hood causing roughly

$3,000 in damage.  The bent-

out-of-shape parent said the

jumpers’ parents initially

agreed to pay to repair the dam-

age, but then changed their

minds.

Stolen car found, 6/24/13 Po-

lice spied an unoccupied and

“suspicious” vehicle parked at

the Moraga Commons.  Turns

out the black 1994 Jeep Wran-

gler had been reported stolen

from Pleasant Hill just the day

before.  The car was cleared

from the stolen vehicle system

and the owner contacted.  

Barking dog, 6/24/13 Cops re-

sponded to a report of a barking

dog in the area of Josefa Place

and Francisco; apparently Fido

settled down prior to the arrival

of police.  No bark, no bite.

Bad boys, 6/23/12 In the area

of Joaquin Moraga Middle

School three male juveniles, al-

legedly 14 to 16 years old, were

reported to be throwing items

at a moving vehicle at 11:30

p.m.  Police responded and

canvassed the neighborhood,

but the charming youngsters

had taken off.  No signs of ille-

gal activity at the school. 

Parked and drunk, 6/23/13 The

good news is he wasn’t driving,

but that wasn’t enough to get an

inebriated fellow out of trouble.

At 1:45 a.m. a 33-year-old was

found asleep in a parked car

with the radio blasting.  Cops

determined he was unable to

exercise care for himself due to

his intoxicated state, and tick-

eted him for public intoxication

and took him to the Martinez

Detention Facility.  The guy

would have been way better off

sleeping it off on a friend’s

sofa. Or at least turning down

the radio.

Pair of bikes stolen, 6/21/13 On

normally quiet Donald Drive, a

homeowner left the garage

door up for approximately 15

minutes in the late afternoon.

Unfortunately that was long

enough for an unknown suspect

to swipe two bicycles valued at

approximately $1500.  Cops

are investigating the matter.

Blue Ridge Cabinets
Kitchens  •  Baths  •  Custom Cabinetry

Steve Gorman (925) 798-4899
cabdesign@ifn.net

www.blueridgecabinets.com Lic. 810658

Extraordinary Home Care
at Affordable Rates Since 1982

At Griswold Home Care, we use a 
proprietary screening process to select 
the best caregiver for your non-medical 

home care needs. Caregivers offer 
companionship, support with the 

activities of daily living, and experience in 
caring for individuals with Alzheimer’s 
Disease and other chronic conditions.

We treat your family
as if it were our own.

For valuable home care information and
resources, visit GriswoldHomeCare.com

Diablo Valley

ALL INCLUSIVE RATES

925.297.5110

$18/hour | Overnight: $120/shift
Live-In: $175/day

RESIDENTIAL DESIGN 

& REMODELING

KITCHENS

BATHS

ADDITIONS 

EXTERIORS

www.CanyonDesignBuild.com | 3630 Park Blvd. Oakland CA 94610 |  510.482.0300

Bernie & Ryerson Team 
Contact  
925.222.2000 | 925.878.9685 
gabernie@pacunion.com 
ken@ryersonrealty.com 

Located in one of Moraga’s most sought after neighborhoods. 
Tucked among the hills on almost a full acre, this 4BR/2.5BA home 
has incredible views.

240 Claudia Court
Moraga 
Exclusively Offered at $1,845,000
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Council Makes a U-Turn on Road Repair Contract
By Sophie Braccini

The Moraga Town Council changed its collective

mind June 26 and voted unanimously to award

a $2 million pavement construction contract to VSS

International instead of Central Valley Engineering

and Asphalt.  

      

A technicality enabled the Town Council to re-

verse its June 19 decision to give the contract to Cen-

tral Valley Engineering and Asphalt— a required form

was unsigned in that company’s bid.  But council

members also heard testimony and public comment,

including that of Public Works director Edric Kwan,

which made them doubt the firm would produce a sat-

isfactory result for the town.

      

Councilmember Mike Metcalf queried Kwan, “In

your professional opinion, would it be risky to award

the contract to Central Valley (given their inexperience

in working with rubberized cape seal)?” Kwan replied,

“I’m uncomfortable with it, but they do meet the min-

imum qualifications (listed in the bid document).” 

      

Two weeks ago, the council voted 3 to 1 (with

Metcalf opposed and Dave Trotter absent) in favor of

Central Valley Engineering and Asphalt, despite

Kwan’s recommendation to go with VSS Interna-

tional.

      

Because Central Valley Engineering and Asphalt’s

bid was significantly lower than VSS International’s

bid, Kwan based his recommendation on the fact that

the firm had not signed a waste demolition form. A

majority of council members found the omission in-

consequential, but changed their minds after hearing

the legal perspective presented by the town’s attorney,

Michelle Kenyon.

      

“There are two issues here: are the bidders respon-

sible bidders and are bids thereafter responsive,” ex-

plained Kenyon.  She went on to say that both

companies were responsible bidders, meaning they

both met the minimum requirements listed in the bid

documents.  But she added that Central Valley Engi-

neering and Asphalt had an irregularity in its bid doc-

ument—the unsigned form.

      

Kenyon said that there was now enough evidence

in the record, including a protest from VSS Interna-

tional and additional testimony, that the Town Council

could consider that the omission could possibly create

a competitive advantage and therefore deem Central

Valley Engineering and Asphalt’s bid non-responsive.

      

Central Valley Engineering and Asphalt did not

attend the meetings, but VSS International did.  Its ar-

gument to protest the award focused on its perception

of Central Valley Engineering and Asphalt’s lack of

experience in the kind of road treatment the town re-

quired.  

      

However, experience in microsealing and rubber-

ized cape seal were not a bid requirement.  In explain-

ing his decision not to include these conditions, Kwan

said that adding too many technical prerequisites to a

bid may be perceived as artificially restricting the

competition and open the process to other types of bid

protests. 

      

Several residents came to support awarding the

contract to the most qualified bidder rather than the

least expensive.  Dick Olson and John Haffner, who

both participated in the campaign to pass the sales tax

that is generating funding for the project, told council

members that residents would judge the Town Coun-

cil’s competence on the quality of the work done.

They also harkened back to the 2010 cape seal project

on Moraga Road that became a fiasco when part of

the asphalt peeled away, and urged the council to make

the right decision.

      

The Town Council voted 5-0 to accept VSS Inter-

national’s protest, rescind its former decision to award

the contract to Central Valley Engineering and As-

phalt, and award the pavement project to VSS Inter-

national for construction this summer. 

      
(For more details about this summer’s paving

project, visit our archive at
www.lamorindaweekly.com and read “Council
Awards Low Bid for Road Repairs” and “Getting the
Word Out About the Roads” in our June 19 issue)

Storm Drain Study 
Nobody wants to see brand new
roads damaged by failing under-
ground storm drains; but Moraga’s
storm drain system dates back prior
to the town’s incorporation. 

In 2009 the public works director
at the time, who sent cameras into
Moraga’s storm drains, stated that 40
percent were more than 45 years old
and that storm drains are expected
to perform for 65 years. In 2006 a
sinkhole formed when a storm drain
collapsed beneath Rheem Boule-
vard.

Under the Capital Improvement
program approved by the Town
Council June 26, a storm drain mas-
ter plan will be created before major
road repairs, although not this sum-
mer’s resurfacing, are completed in
2014. This should give Edric Kwan
the tools he needs to evaluate the
cost of maintaining the drains at a
good level of service and to plan for
the repair of a storm drain under-
neath a road prior to repair of the
road itself.

“Pipes that are failing can pose a
problem to our paving program,”
said Kwan. “The (Measure K) Over-
sight Committee suggested that we
use some of the Measure K money to
expedite the study of our storm
drains.”  The total cost of the plan is
$200,000—25 percent of that is
coming from the town’s general
funds.
S.Braccini

Library to Open on Sundays
By Sophie Braccini

Starting this fall the Moraga li-

brary will add an extra afternoon

to its hours of operation. The new

hours, from 1 to 5 p.m. each Sunday,

are made possible by a donation from

the Friends of the Moraga Library,

supplemented by the town of Moraga.

The group views the new hours as a

gift to the whole community—Mor-

aga is the only library in Lamorinda

to be closed on Sunday and, accord-

ing county statistics, Sunday is a very

popular day to spend time at your

public library.

      

“We always assumed that it

would be too expensive for us to fund

additional hours for the library,” says

Friends’ president Nancy Hom, “but

when I asked the county how much it

would cost to add four hours every

week their answer was ‘$25,000 a

year.’ The board discussed it and we

decided to go for it.”  

                  

... continued on next page

Rheem Valley Convalescent Hospital & Rehabilitation
has earned the CMS 5-Star Rating, the AHCA

National Quality Bronze Award and has been ranked
as one of the Best Nursing Homes by U.S. News &

World Report. Let us provide you with Award Winning Care.
We Specialize in Post Acute Rehab – in addition to

traditional therapy techniques, we utilize state-of-the-art
therapy modalities including virtual rehabilitation. 

348 Rheem Blvd, Moraga CA 94556, 925.376.5995

Rheem Valley Convalescent

Hospital & Rehabilitation

Rheem Valley Convalescent 
Hospital & Rehabilitation

Award
Winning

Care &
Rehab




